
 

Bell PS Newsletter 19 March 2021 

www.bellps.vic.edu.au bell.ps@education.vic.gov.au Phone:  9480 5622 

Principal:  David Twite Assistant Principal:  Emma Heywood 

 

Bell Primary School is a caring community that fosters a love of learning in young people.  At school and beyond, students are confident to 
think critically and empowered to thrive in a rapidly evolving world.  We are grounded by our school values of resilience, creativity, curiosity, 
collaboration and respect. 
 

Bell Primary School is a Child Safe School.  We are committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people, and have zero 
tolerance for child abuse. 
 

Bell Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation as the traditional custodians of 
the land the school is located upon, and pays respect to Elders past, present and emerging. 
 
 

From the Principal:  
 
Bell FUNdraising Facilitator/Convenor 
We are seeking one or two additional FUNdraising facilitators/convenors this year to work alongside our current 
convenor, Bridget Ah Ching. The role of the team of convenors is to oversee the planning of events for 2021.  It  is 
not to captain events, or do all the organisation for planned activities, rather support and encourage the effective 
and efficient operation of our school’s FUNdraising activities.   Some key points about the role are: 
  

 The FUNdraising group is an important part of our school and is made up of parent volunteers who usually meet 
at a convenient scheduled time throughout the year to oversee all FUNdraising activities. Meetings might be 
face to face or online or a mix. 

 The facilitators/convenors lead that group and ensure event captains and their teams are on track leading up 
to their particular event. 

 The FUNdraising group do not get bogged down by formal meeting procedures, standing orders and labels such 
as presidents, etc. There are reporting requirements to the Finance Sub-committee of School Council, but they 
are handled by members of the Finance sub-committee, including me as Principal, who are the direct links to 
School Council. 

 Financial accountabilities for each event, and the FUNdraising activities overall, will be supported by a member 
of the Finance sub-committee with accounting qualifications. 

 
So, if you have an interest in being part of the convening team organising, planning, and supporting others, this 
would be a great opportunity to make a real difference at Bell.  Please contact Bridget on 0409 253 942, or me for 
further details. 
 
Curriculum Day 3 
A reminder that the third pupil free day will be on Thursday 1 April, being the last day of term 1. This date was 
confirmed and published a number of times from late last year. The date was negotiated with the Berry Street 
organisation in collaboration with two other local schools; our staff will participate in professional learning for the 
final domain - Character.  
 
Plans are also in motion to conduct a parent session on Monday 3 May to present key information on all five Berry 
Street Domains (Body, Relationships, Engagement, Stamina and Character) and where the Berry Street Educational 
Model will fit into our overall approach as we develop a whole school student wellbeing and engagement 
framework. 
 
Planning Week  
Next week’s specialist timetable will look different as all Grade Level Teams, as well as the Specialist Team will have 
a day of collaborative planning to analyse and reflect on student learning progress this term, and then ensure there 
is consistent and relevant planning for next term. This approach is in its second year and enables teams to deliver 
more consistent content using similar instructional practices for all students in the cohort. Individual class teachers 
will always add their flavour to a lesson but learning intentions each week for every lesson are the same. 
 

http://www.bellps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:bell.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.bellps.vic.edu.au/
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Logistically, Planning Week means the grade gets all its specialist subjects on the one day, with a CRT sometimes 
covering a session or two during the day. Planning week only happens once per term meaning the regular routines 
remain the same for the rest of the term. 
 
David Twite 
Principal 
 

 

From the Assistant Principal:  
 
Firstly, a big thank you to all of our parents and carers for their support of Book Club. Through your purchases from 
the last catalogue, we received over $1000 in rewards to spend.  This is enabling us to significantly increase the 
number of books available in our library collection.   
 

The rewards received in credit are being spent promptly to ensure that the benefits we get from parent/carer 
purchases through Book Club are directly benefiting the children of these families as well as all students through 
increased access to quality literature.   
  

A further thank you to the parents/carers who have continued to assist with book covering. 
While people are willing to assist with contacting, the turnaround time between receiving deliveries and books 
being added to shelves is only a few weeks.   
 

None of this would be possible without the organisation of Louise Gray and the support she received from Oliver 
Gray and Jane Moyle. Once again, a big thank you to Louise, Oliver, Jane and the parents/carers who have assisted 
with contacting.   
 
Emma Heywood 
Assistant Principal 
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From the Office: 
 

 
 

Important Dates 2021 
 

MARCH 
 Thu 25: Bell PS Whole School Carnevale 

 Thu 25  School Council Meeting @ 7pm 

 Wed 31: Last Day Term 1 for Students, 3.30pm dismissal 
 

APRIL 
 Thu 1: Curriculum Day #3 (Student Free) 

 Mon 19: First Day Term 2 
 

MAY 
 Mon 3: Berry Street Parent Session (evening) 

 Thu 20: District Cross Country 

 Tue 25 – Fri 28: Proposed Gr6 Camp 
 

JUNE 
 Tue 1: School Photos 

 Fri 11: Winter Sport Carnival 

 Mon 14: Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

 Mon 21 – Fri 25: Proposed Gr4 Camp 

 Mon 21 CSEF Applications close for 2021 

 Fri 25: Last Day Term 2, 2.30pm dismissal 
 

JULY 
 Mon 12: First Day Term 3 

 

AUGUST 
 Thu 19: District Athletics 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 Fri 3: District Basketball 

 Wed 15 – Fri 17: Proposed Gr5 Camp 

 Fri 17: Last Day Term 3, 2.30pm dismissal 
 

OCTOBER 
 Mon 4: First Day Term 4 
 

NOVEMBER 
 Tue 2: Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

 Wed 10: District Triathlon 
 

DECEMBER 
Thu 9: Bell Swimming Carnival 

 Fri 17: Final Day Term 4 2021 
 
 

2021 STUDENT TERM DATES: 
Term 1:   Friday 29 January – Thursday 1 April 
Term 2:   Monday 19 April – Friday 25 June 
Term 3:   Monday 12 July – Friday 17 September 
Term 4:   Monday 4 October – Friday 17 December 
 

 
 
 
 

Payments Due or Outstanding 
 

ITEM:  (under Payments in Qkr!) DUE BY: AMOUNT: METHOD: 

 
 

   

ITEM:  (under Excursions in Qkr!) DUE BY: AMOUNT: METHOD: 
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Missed Calls 
 

Please do not call the school if you have received a ‘missed call’ notification.  Bell PS Staff are advised they must 
leave a message where possible which may take a minute or two to arrive on your phone, so please wait to check.  
Many messages are just a ‘courtesy’ call and do not require a reply. 

 

External Providers 
 

Details regarding lessons offered by our External Providers, eg: keyboard, violin, guitar, French, sport, 
singing/dancing, can be found on our website under the ‘Community’, ‘External Providers’ tab.  Please make direct 
contact. 
 

Parent Messages for Students 
 

To ensure ‘change of plan’ messages are communicated to your child/ren in time, please ensure you contact the 
office as early in the day as possible.  Ideally, ‘end of day’ messages (3.20-3.30pm) via the office should be avoided 
as much as possible, given the challenge of communicating details to students in the midst of busy packing-up time 
in a classroom. 
 

Messages to remind students to attend OSH Club are unnecessary as OSH Club staff always make ‘reminder’ 
announcements for students who are booked in but have not yet shown up. 
 

Arriving Late?  Leaving Early? 

PLEASE DON’T TOUCH YOUR COMPASS APP! 
 

The ONLY thing we need you to do is either sign in LATE at the office (WITH YOUR CHILD),  
or sign out EARLY at the office before collecting your child.   

Emailing the teacher to advise details is ENTIRELY OPTIONAL. 

 

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund Applications 

The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and 

sporting activities.  If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, 
Centrelink Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible. 
There is also a special consideration category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 

The payment amount this year is $125 for eligible primary school students. Payments are made direct to the school 
to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 

If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year, 
unless there has been a change in your family circumstances.   
 

If you would like to apply for the first time, please contact the school office on 9480 5622 to request an application 
form.  You can also download the form, and find out more about the program and eligibility, on the Department of 
Education and Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund web page.  Please return completed forms to the 
school office as soon as possible.  CSEF Applications close for 2021 on Monday 21 June. 
 

Uniforms - New 
 

All Bell Primary School uniform pieces, including hats and bags, can be purchased from PSW, 12 Strathalbyn Street, 
Kew East, or anytime online at PSW.  You can contact PSW on 9768 0381. 
 

Uniforms - Second Hand 
 

Our Second Hand Uniform Shop is currently open on Mondays (volunteer Nicole) and Wednesdays (volunteer Kim) 
from 9.00am.  Bookings must be made via the office on 9480 5622.  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx#link22
https://www.psw.com.au/parents
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From the Wellbeing Office:  Child Safe 
 

Bell Primary School is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. This will be the 
primary focus of our care and decision-making. 
 

Bell Primary School has zero tolerance for child abuse. 
 

We are committed to providing a child safe environment where children and young people are safe and feel safe, 
and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their lives. Particular attention will be paid to the cultural 
safety of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children and children from culturally and/or linguistically diverse 
backgrounds, as well as the safety of children with a disability and children who are vulnerable. 
 

Every person involved in Bell Primary School has a responsibility to understand the important and specific role they 
play individually and collectively to ensure that the wellbeing and safety of all children and young people is at the 
forefront of all they do and every decision they make. 
 

On arrival at Bell Primary School, all volunteers, visitors and contractors must make contact with the office, sign in 
at the front desk and wear a visitor’s badge while on site. 
 
Please CLICK HERE to see specific policies on our website. 
 

 

https://www.bellps.vic.edu.au/page/195/Policies
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From the Wellbeing Team: 
 
This week we celebrated Harmony Day and National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence (NDABV).  

On Monday 15th March, students wore something orange as they explored the importance of inclusiveness, respect 

and a sense of belonging. To help celebrate our cultural diversity and connectedness, the Preps created a paper-

chain banner! 

 

On Friday 19th March, we recognised the National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence. Students participated 

in meaningful conversations and various activities to identify proactive ways that we can prevent bullying as a 

school community. In Prep, students read the story of ‘The Rainbow Fish’ by Marcus Pfister to explore kindness and 

respect.  

 

  

The Wellbeing Team 
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From the FUNdraising Team: 
 

As per David’s post earlier in the newsletter, the FUNdraising Team are looking for 1-2 more convenors to help 
share the load of facilitating Bell Fundraising. If you are interested in volunteering, have any great new fundraising 
ideas or have been wondering how you can give back to the Bell community, please reach out.    
 

Event Captains needed: 

 Mother’s & Special Person’s Day Stall 
o This is a very special part of the students’ and families’ journey through Bell Primary and provides lifetime 

memories 
o We are seeking 1 or more captains to coordinate the Stall – this role can definitely be shared 
o The role involves promoting the event, coordinating volunteers/donations for the stall and being available 

to supervise the stall on 8th/9th May 2021 
o Operational Procedures are already established for the stall 
o You will be fully supported and assisted by the Fundraising Convenors in this role 

 

Fundraising Email: 
The Fundraising email address was updated last year.  Please make note of the correct email and feel free to send 
us an email at any time:  bellprimaryfundraising@gmail.com  
 

We are looking forward to, and have fingers crossed for, lots more Covid Safe FUN and FUNDraising in 2021. 
 

The FUNdraising Team 
bellprimaryfundraising@gmail.com  
 
 
 
 

The 2021 Boite School’s Chorus – Akoma – Calling all Singers! 
 

After a couple of years break, we are thrilled to offer all Bell Primary students the chance to participate in this year’s 
Boite School’s Chorus. The chorus is an un-auditioned choir for schools and community youth groups, and each year 
explores different cultural themes. This year the chorus will explore the music of Ghana under the direction of Stella 
Savy, who some of our children will remember from 2017 chorus. 
 
From the organisers: 
 
“In 2021 join artistic director Mishael Gyabeng, Ewe master drummer Kofi Kunkpe and choir leader Stella Savy as 
we learn and enjoy songs and dances from the West African nation of Ghana. Akoma will bring together playful 
songs, with vibrant movement and tales that are 1000’s of years old with a message of tolerance and peace.”  
 
Weekly rehearsals will be held at school from Term 2 on Wednesdays, 3:40-4:30pm, with COVID safe protocols in 
place. (Pssst: rumour has it that our very own 2020 Masked Singer champion, Jessie Storm, will be helping teach 
the music!) We’ll also join Stella Savy and other participating schools for two weekend rehearsals at Abbotsford 
Convent. This year’s concert will be held on Thursday 5 August at Melbourne Town Hall, at 1:00pm. 
 

The cost to participate is $50, which includes a concert t-shirt and access to learning resources. 
 
If your child/children would like to participate, please register their interest via this form asap: 
https://forms.gle/UoCA47MQLmWFyc239 
 
No experience is necessary, but please register early to secure a place!  
 
Please email any queries to Lucy Salt: lucyjsalt@gmail.com 

 
  

mailto:bellprimaryfundraising@gmail.com
mailto:bellprimaryfundraising@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FUoCA47MQLmWFyc239&data=04%7C01%7CTania.Levens%40education.vic.gov.au%7C7f518897fd604b8da77908d8ea6d8e18%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637517103546616682%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=mnRsrn7trZF6mbSJq3TOgGK%2B5iM87Y01DjwqJhCIcdc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:lucyjsalt@gmail.com
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For the Community: 
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Skill up for family bike riding  
Want to ride more confidently with your kids or start riding to work? Darebin 
Council is running a series of bike skills workshops to help you reach your riding 
goals this autumn.  
 

As part of that program, one Basic Bike Maintenance workshop and two On-Road Bike Confidence workshops for 
adults are being hosted right here at Bell Primary School. These sessions will be open to all Darebin residents and 
those who study or work in Darebin but members of the Bell Primary School community are entitled to FREE 
tickets using the PROMO CODE Bell.  
 

The Basic Bike Maintenance session will be held in the shelter shed area near the basketball courts on 27 March 
(1.30 to 4.30pm). 
 

The On-road Bike Confidence workshops take place on 28 March (10am to 2pm) and 18 April (1pm to 5pm). 
Participants meet on the basketball courts where they will run through road/path rules and practise bike skills 
before heading out on a guided group ride through surrounding streets.  
 

For more information and bookings see Darebin’s Eventbrite page.  
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com.au%2Fo%2Fcity-of-darebin-sustainable-transport-7038064987&data=04%7C01%7Cbell.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C84fdc5706688430c24ed08d8e50688c1%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637511164330312714%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0&sdata=GYl6%2FuGvtFyF6HbDRsDXofHq1MmOquQ84jSNhJWxc3Q%3D&reserved=0

